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	PRESS RELEASE


Check prices before buying timber for winter
(Praha, October 21, 2019) At the beginning of the heating season, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority advises consumers to check prices when buying firewood. The inspections carried out by the CTIA showed misconducts within the sale of firewood, especially in the area of prices. Some vendors even reported final prices to consumers without VAT, which is in contradiction with law.

Before the start of winter 2018, the Czech Trade Inspection Authority focused on compliance with the obligations of operators who place timber and timber products on the market (Article 5 of Regulation (EU) No 995/2010 of the European Parliament and of the Council).
The CTIA carried out 113 inspections and found 27 violations of legal regulations. No violation of the above-mentioned EU regulation was detected during the inspection. Nevertheless, the inspectors found out that traders breached the Act No. 634/1992 Coll. on Consumer Protection.

· The sellers did not inform in accordance with the pricing regulations by failing to clearly mark products with prices or make the information on the prices of products and services inaccessible (§ 12).

· Another frequent drawback was that traders did not ensure that the products sold were clearly and understandably labelled (Section 10 (1), (3) and (4)).

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority lawfully imposed 24 fines amounting to CZK 58,000 in total for the detected deficiencies, which was 5 fines and CZK 15,000 more than in 2017.

Due to the ever-increasing number of breaches of the Act No. 634/1992 Coll. on Consumer Protection, and in particular Section 12 (obligation to inform consumers about the price), CTIA inspectors will keep inspecting timber and timber products this year.
________________________________________________________________________________

Article 5 of the EU Regulation

Obligation of traceability

Traders shall, throughout the supply chain, be able to identify:

	(a)
	 the operators or the traders who have supplied the timber and timber products; and


	(b)
	 where applicable, the traders to whom they have supplied timber and timber products.


Traders shall keep the information referred to in the first paragraph for at least five years and shall provide that information to competent authorities if they so request.
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